






















































































































From: Tom O'Connor [mailto:toconnor@canbyfire.org]  

Sent: Tuesday, November 20, 2012 2:48 PM 
To: Tom O'Connor; Craig Loughridge; Craig Warden MD; David Siegel MD; Bush, Nancy; Pontine 

Rosteck; Richard Newton; DesJardins, Ryan; Shawn Burns; Steven DeHart; Vince Stafford 
Cc: Swift, Richard; Stevens (DC), Mark A 

Subject: Copy of EMS Council RFP Comments 

EMS Council Members: 

Based on our discussion at the 11/13 EMS Council meeting, I submitted the below comments to the 
County today on behalf of the EMS Council (I also submitted a separate set of comments from the 
perspective of Canby Fire).  The comments window closes tomorrow afternoon. 

Regards, 

Tom O'Connor 
Division Chief, Operations 
Canby Fire District 
503-266-5851 

EMS Council comments on the draft Ambulance RFP are below.  Thank you. 

Tom O'Connor, Chair 

Clackamas County EMS Council 

-The Clackamas County EMS Council was not part of the initial ambulance RFP dialogue and minimally 
involved in the decision to actually go to an ambulance service RFP instead of extending the current 
provider contract. 

-Once the BCC directed staff to move forward with the RFP process, the EMS Council was heavily 
involved in altering the initial timeline to allow for better use of an outside consultant and a more 
appropriate window for stakeholder input.  Council members hope this RFP leads to an improved EMS 
system in Clackamas County and is not simply a premature RFP exercise. 

-The EMS Council is supportive of the evergreen contract concept. 

-The EMS Council has set of strategic goals that were last formally updated in 2006.  These goals were 
crafted well before the current ambulance RFP process. 

-EMS Council Goal One is INTEGRATION.  The first sentence of this goal states: “While implementation of 
the ALS Consortium agreement represents a substantial system integration, the group believes more can 
and should be done in this critical area.”  The recent focus by various county EMS stakeholders on 
heightened integration of EMS resources dovetails well with this EMS Council goal.  The EMS Council 
believes that Scoring Criteria Item VIII.c – Creative Proposals to Enhance Provider/First Responder 
Partnership – should be worth 20% of the total score versus the 6.7% in the draft RFP. 

-EMS Council Goal Three refers to DISPATCH.  This goal specifically refers to heightened interoperability 
between dispatch agencies – including that of the contract provider – as a priority consideration.  It also 
calls for improved resource tracking methods to be implemented, including AVL.  The EMS Council 
believes that Scoring Criteria Item VI – Control Center Operations – should be reconfigured to prioritize 
these two goal elements and then be worth 20% of the total score versus the 13.3% in the draft RFP. 

-The EMS Council cautions that over-reliance on price as a Scoring Criteria could be problematic, but 
does not recommend changing the scoring criteria percentage in this area.  It is important that when 
assigning points under Scoring Criteria Item XIII – Pricing Information – the County realizes that there is 
a wide divergence in “retail” ambulance rates versus the revenue that is actually collected by an 
ambulance provider.  This needs to be taken into account instead of simply comparing and scoring 
proposed full “retail” BLS, ALS1, and ALS2 rates. 
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